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Subject: Child Care Program Funding Changes  

 

Purpose 

To provide Council with an update regarding the recently announced funding 

changes by the Ministry of Education (EDU) for Child Care Services. 

Recommendation 

That Council receive this report and refer the matter to the 2020 budget planning 

process. 

 

Financial Implications 

It is expected that recent child care funding announcements will have little impact 

on the municipal budget in 2020.  Provincial changes will create fiscal challenges 

in 2021 and forward.  The municipal share for Child Care Services is funded 

70/30 between the City of Cornwall and the United Counties of SDG 

Strategic Priority Implications 

 

Background / Discussion 



 
The City of Cornwall, as the Consolidated Municipal Service Manager (CMSM), 
is responsible for the delivery of Child Care and Early Years programming and 
services for the City and the United Counties of SDG. 

Funding from the Ministry of Education supports the City’s responsibility to 
distribute  fee subsidy, special needs resource funding, wage, and operating 
grants as well as operating funding to the Early ON Child and Family Support 
Program operators.  There are currently 14 operators, with 37 centres,  within the 
child care system and 13 providers in the Home Child Care Agency.  The City 
oversees and supports the child care system comprised of 2,808 licensed spaces 
(1,449 City/1,359 County).  As of May 2019, there are approximately 244 vacant 
spaces in Cornwall and 385 vacant spaces in the Counties.  Additionally, there 
are 87 expansion spaces approved by the Ministry of Education.   

An Expansion Plan program was launched in 2017 by the Province to create 
100,000 high-quality licensed child care spaces for children aged 0-4 in Ontario 
and, at that time, required no municipal contributions. Funding was provided to 
municipalities to plan for expanded spaces to meet this target and maintain over 
5 years. 

The following chart outlines the Provincial funding available to support Child Care 
Services for the City of Cornwall and the United Counties of SDG since 2014. 

 
Specifically, the Early Learning and Expansion Plan funding envelope requires 
continuous increases to investment in care for children up to Kindergarten age, 
yet the growing need in our area is in care for children older than this 
demographic. 

While the overall Provincial allocation increased, the increase has been to 
enveloped funding, with declines in the general funding allocation.  

The following chart shows the enveloped allocation that has been returned to the 
Ministry (Ministry Recovery), since the requirements for use of this enveloped 
funding does not match our child care system needs. 



 

 
 
In response to feedback following funding changes proposed in the Provincial 
Budget, the Ministry of Education has recently announced that changes to the 
funding structure for Expansion Plan operating funding will be phased in over a 
three-year period starting in January 2020. 

Effective January 1, 2020: Service Managers will be asked to cost-share 
Expansion Plan operating funding at a rate of 80/20 provincial/municipal. 

Effective January 1, 2021: Services Managers will be asked to continue cost-
sharing Expansion Plan operating funding at a rate of 80/20 and be required to 
cost share all administrative funding at a rate of 50/50. 

Effective January 1, 2022: the threshold for allowable funding that Service 
Managers can spend on child care will be reduced from 10% to 5% in addition to 
the ongoing cost sharing requirements previously introduced.  

In 2019, the total estimated cost for child care is $11,891,186.  The following 
chart shows the relative impact to the provincial/municipal share to 2022.

 

In order for municipalities to plan their 2020 budgets, the Ministry of Education is 
working on the 2020 allocations and hopes to be able to release further 
information to Service Managers in the Fall of 2019. 
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